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Draft until approved at the next meeting 

July 25, 2016 

Chairman John Baroody called the regular meeting to order at 6 PM with the following in attendance by roll call: Lionel 

Goldfrank, Lilly Woodworth, and Alt. Sarah Day. Excused absences, Betsy Hall, Alt. Stephen Szalewicz, and Alt. Scott 

Samuelson. J Barclay Collins was not present. Also in attendance: William Trowbridge and Rafe Churchill. The legal 

notice appeared in the Republican American on July 16,2016. 

Alternate Sarah Day was made a voting member. 

The public hearing on 9 South Main Street opened at 6:02 PM with William Trowbridge present for the commission. 

The proposed site plan for the wall at the Christ Church Episcopal was made available to the commission members. The 

wall is to the left of the building in the rear next to the Parish Hall. The proposed wall is short and 10' long. It will be 

used as a sitting/retaining wall to help prevent washing into the Animal Cemetery. With all questions answered, 

motions of Goldfrank /Woodworth closed this portion of the meeting at 6:07 PM. 

The Regular meeting began at 6:07 PM with the Agenda adopted as written via motions of Goldfrank/Woodworth. The 

minutes of the previous meeting stood approved as submitted. 

Correspondence: Letter was read to the commission regarding the shutters being placed on 113 Main Street. The 

shutters are original shutters and pictures were made available showing the house with shutters at the time of purchase 

in 1987. No action was needed by the commission. 

Old Business: None 

New Business: Consideration of Application: 9 South Main Street: Motions of Goldfrank/Woodworth approved the 

application. Application passed. 

New Applications Received: 91 Main Street: Hearing date was set for August 22,2016. Rafe Churchill was present and 

said that the items for the public hearing would be items 7-11 on the application as items 1-6 and 12-15 have been 

previously approved by the commission. Rafe Churchill will be beginning work on the building with items approved by 

the commission. 

With no other business to come before the membership, the meeting was adjourned at 6:14 PM via motions of 

Woodworth/Day with all in favor. 

Respectfully submitted, 

RECEIVED 
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Secretary Pro Temp. SHARON TOWN CLERK 


